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ANNOUNCEMENTS

HES Sessions at the 2000 ASSA Meetings: The History of Economics Society
is sponsoring several sessions at the ASSA meetings in Boston on January 6-9,
2000. Further information regarding these sessions can be found on the HES web
site: www.eh.net/HisEcSoc/.

Cahiers d'Economie Politique has announced that it will now accept articles
written in either French or English. Cahiers d'Economie Politique, a journal of
debates in economic theory and the history of economic thought, is a refereed
journal open to all the streams and theoretical orientations of economics. Since
1974, the journal has endeavored to show that the study of earlier authors and
of contemporary economic analysis may be beneficial to the further development
of the discipline. The objective of the journal is therefore to be a forum for
theoretical discussions that fully take into account the historical dimension of the
economics discipline. Conact: Michel Rosier, Editor, 23 rue Manessier, 94130
Nogent S/M, France (email: mrosier@ccr.jussieu.fr; web: www.univ-paris.fr/C-
ECO-PO).

ESHET 2000: The fourth annual conference of the European Society for the
History of Economic Thought will be held at the University of Graz, Austria,
25-27 February 2000. The conference will have both a thematic part and an
open part. The theme will be: "Is there progress in economics?" Further
information is available from the conference organizers. Email:
ESHET2000@kfunigraz.ac.at; fax: +43 316 351314; post: ESHET 2000, De-
partment of Economics, University of Graz, Resowi-Zentrum F4, A-8010 Graz,
Austria. Telephone: +43 316 380 3444/3457/3461.

Ph.D. Seminar, 23-24 February 2000: Prior to the ESHET conference there
wil be a two-day seminar in which Ph.D. students can present their work to
leading experts in their field of research, get comments and suggestions, and
meet and discuss with other postgraduates. Ph.D. students are, of course, invited
to stay on for the conference. Applications with supporting letters by their
supervisors or other appropriate scholars and a brief proposal for a seminar
presentation should be sent no later than 30 September 1999 to the above address
(keyword: "Ph.D. Seminar"). A scientific committee will screen the proposals
and inform applicants by 31 October 1999 if they are accepted. Postgraduates are
asked to secure their own funding; however, there might be the possiblity of a
small number of bursaries.

1042-7716/99/030337-01 © 1999 The History of Economics Society

https://doi.org/10.1017/S1053837200004338 Published online by Cambridge University Press

https://doi.org/10.1017/S1053837200004338

